
Give thanks to the Lord, for he is good. —Psalm 118 

N e w s l e t t e r 

Ready or not - here comes fall! It's time to get out those sweaters and boots so we can enjoy the 
outdoors as much as possible before you-know-what comes. 
 
We had a wonderful Rally Day celebration out at the Family Life Center parking lot and it was so nice to 
actually see people and say hello! Even if we did have masks on and people were in their cars, it still felt 
good. The feeling of community was strong and it was just such a delight to see people that we haven't 
seen in six months. The day started out with our online service where Senior Pastor Hamilton 
Throckmorton did a song and a little bit of dance from the Broadway show "Hamilton."  The lyrics were 
changed to reflect church life during COVID-19 and it was so great! You can still see it on YouTube if you 
want to watch it, just go to www.fedchurch.org/blog, then click on the service video for 
Sunday, September 13 and you too can get a good laugh! 
 
Thank you to those who donated to the Chagrin Falls Park and the Bainbridge Food Bank during our 
Rally Day, it was greatly appreciated.  
 
For some of you who like documentaries, the Chagrin Documentary Film Festival is coming up from 
October 6—11. They are even having some drive-ins!  For obvious reasons, they are offering a 
"Streaming Pass" this year for $100 and it gives you unlimited access to the documentaries on-
demand. I really have learned so much and have enjoyed the documentaries over the years. 
 
Please contact me at 440.785.5998 or at dherschel@fedchurch.org, if you have suggestions or 
would just like to talk - I am thinking of you and missing you. 
 
Hopefully it will be a beautiful fall with all the leaves in vibrant colors for us to enjoy. 
 
Love, 
Dolly Herschel 
Primetime Coordinator 

http://www.fedchurch.org/blog
mailto:dherschel@fedchurch.org


 

Primetime Mission Statement 
 

Primetime is a church-based organization 
providing spiritual growth, service to others, and 
education. This program provides opportunities 

for social involvement and gives people a sense of 
community and support. Federated Church 

sponsors this program to help enrich the lives of 
its members and the wider community.  

The Federated Church 
76 Bell Street 

Chagrin Falls, OH  44022 
440-247-6490 

www.fedchurch.org 

If you would like to subscribe or unsubscribe from our newsletter, please call 440.247.6490 or email Dolly Herschel at dherschel@fedchurch.org. 

October Birthdays 
Tom Davis   2 
Harriett Rogers 2 
Dan Sommers 2 
Bruce Bartter  8 
Karen Nadeau 10 
Helen Edwards 12 
Adele Cunningham 16 
Ann Bullen 17 
Pat King 18 
Steve Morris 20 

Herk Exline   20 
Bill Zelazny 22 
Mary Hobbs 23 
Dave Watterson 23 
Kay Wellman 25 
Sally Harrold 26 
Ann-Marie Heston 27 
John Hall 28 
Bill Lineweaver 30 
Lindy Bryson 31 

Rally Day  
Celebration 
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